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Principal’s Message     

 

 
Dear Parents / Caregivers, 
 
This certainly has been the busiest term I have ever experienced. The school has 

participated in multiple sporting events, choir events, the Nova Book Week Parade, 

Laternenlauf, Library art mural, RU OK Day and finally ending the term with swimming 

lessons. This term we have had increased sickness among students and staff and several 

staff on leave. 

I would like to thank the students for continuing to work hard despite the many activities 

scheduled this term. I would like to express gratitude to the staff who have navigated the 

busiest term and continued to teach the students with professionalism and excellence. I 

wish everyone a well-deserved rest and holiday. 

This term we were lucky enough to use our new faction tents which were funded by the 
P&C. I received lots of student, staff, and parent feedback at the carnival of how wonderful 
the new tents look from a distance and up close. The school staff and students thank the 
P&C for their generous support to the school. 



 
NAPLAN 

• NAPLAN Online has changed significantly from its previous iterations and 2023 should be 

viewed as a fresh starting point. 

• The previous band system has changed to 4 proficiency standards – Exceeding, Strong, 

Developing and Needs Additional Support. This system is not directly comparable to previous 

years band system. 

• The timing of NAPLAN Online has also changed from the beginning of term 2 to the second half 

of term 1, meaning the test is also normed at a different time. This is important to note as it 

reflects a different developmental period of the year than any previous test. 

• Schools will receive their data earlier than previous years enabling our data analysis to have 

greater impact upon improvement timelines. 

• No NAPLAN-to-NAPLAN progress or previous proficiency levels will not be reported until 

2025. 

• NAPLAN testing domains remain the same – Numeracy, Reading, Writing, Spelling and 

Grammar and Punctuation.  

NAPLAN Multi-Adaptive Testing method 

 

Students at each year level start with the same set of questions (testlet A). Each student’s answers in 
testlet A will determine the questions they see in the second testlet. These may be less complex (B) or 
more complex (D). 
 
The student’s answers in the second testlet will determine the difficulty of questions in the final 
testlet: highest complexity (F), average complexity (E), lowest complexity (C). Students who receive a 
low score for testlet A move directly to testlet C and then complete testlet B. 
 
NAPLAN results for each student are based on both the number and difficulty of the questions the 
student answered correctly. A student who completes a more complex set of questions is more likely 
to achieve a higher score, while a student who answers the same number of questions correctly, but 
follows a less complex pathway, will achieve a lower score. 
 

 



 
Summary Takeaways: 
 
Celebrations 
 
Our Year 3 Results are commendable and recently we received a phone call from the Department of 
Education focusing on how exceptional our Year 3 Reading results were. They wanted to know the 
logistics of how we teach Reading at Bull Creek Primary as they wanted to share our strategies with 
other schools.  
 
Bull Creek Primary scored above like schools in the following test domains 

• Year 3 Numeracy 

• Year 3 Reading 

• Year 3 Writing 

• Year 3 Spelling 

• Year 3 Grammar and Punctuation. 

• Year 5 Numeracy 

• Year 5 Writing 

• Year 5 Grammar and Punctuation 
 
Congratulations to all Year 3 and 5 students for your efforts on NAPLAN this year. 

Next term Edu-Dance sessions will start in week 1 on Friday in preparation for Celebration Night. 

This year the Kindergarten students will do their performance at an assembly. 

Parents please be reminded about student attendance at school is compulsory. Students are to attend 

everyday unless they are unwell. Families are required to book vacations during holiday periods not 

during the school term.   

 

 

 

 

 

 
I would like to wish all our school community a safe and happy holiday. 
 
Kind regards  
Sharon Marchenko 
Principal 



Student Achievement  

 

 
Alyssa Gallagher competed in the State Swimming Championships in September, achieving 
11 PB’s & bringing home 4xGold, 2xSilver & 2xBronze medals.  
 
Her performance in the pool gained her top achiever of the meet, which is an amazing feat.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Congratulations on your achievements, Alyssa. You are a super star! 

 
 



Chaplain Chat   

 

 
 
 
What an action-packed term it has been, so much learning and a lot of fun times along the way.  
This term we started lunch time games and puzzles in the library for students wanting to engage. 
This has become a popular lunchtime option and we hope to introduce some new activities to enjoy in 
term 4. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
Culture Club continues and planning for our term 4 Multicultural week 13 -17 November is in full swing. 
If you can cook a plate of food, sing a song, do a jig, bring in a story or poem from your culture, or a craft 
activity, we would love to hear from you! 
 
As we head into the Spring holidays, we take some time to breathe, rest and reflect on the year so far.  
Perhaps you could discuss with your children the highlights and struggles that you have experienced and 
express your thankfulness for family and friends during these times. 
 
We are so blessed to live in such a beautiful city. Whether you take time off in the holidays or you are 
working, try to do something with your precious ones a little bit different, even if it’s just on the weekends. 
 
Here are some ideas:- 
Kids In Perth's 2023 Spring / September-October School Holiday Guide - Kids In Perth.  
 
FREE OPTIONS  https://schoolholidayactivities.com.au/free-school-holiday-activities-perth/ 
 

Butterflies, Birds and Bridges Trail – I’ll be checking this one out. 

Only a 20-minute drive from Perth, the Butterflies, Birds and Bridges Trail is one of the most scenic trails 

in Canning Regional Park. One of the best free activities in Perth, you’ll walk through sedge meadows, 

mature woodlands, creeks and amongst the crowns of a paperbark forest. This lengthy but easy trail is the 

perfect weekend day trip from Perth, and with water access points and a cafe, it’s a trail that you don’t have 

to be too prepared for. 

Remember the gift of quality time outweighs spending lots of $$ with your children, have a safe and fun 

two weeks ahead.  

Blessings, 

Pauline Hough 
Chaplain 

https://kidsinperth.com/kids-in-perth-s-2023-spring-september-october-school-holiday-guide/
https://schoolholidayactivities.com.au/free-school-holiday-activities-perth/


School News     

 

 

School and Office Hours 
 

The school office is open from 08:30am to 3:30pm. 

Classroom doors open at 08:40am and the bell to start the school day is at 08:50am. Children must 
not arrive before 8:30am unless they are doing a leadership role or Thursday Fit Club. 

Parents can use the services of Camp Australia to arrange before and after school care to 
accommodate for working hours. 

 

Sickness 
The WA Health Department advises that, “it is necessary for children to remain at home in the early 
stages of illness and should remain absent until they are symptom free if they have a cough or cold; 
and for at least 24 hours from the last episode of vomiting or diarrhoea.”  To minimize the spread of 
viruses and to keep our Bull Creek Primary School community healthy, we would appreciate all 
families diligence in ensuring your children do not come to school if they are unwell. 

 

Medical Needs for Students   Absentees 

It is very important that families inform the 
school of any medical needs for students.  This 
includes asthma, allergies, anaphylaxis and 
any other conditions that may affect the 
wellbeing and safety of a student during the 
school day. If your child has a current medical 
condition or develops one throughout the 
school year, please obtain the medical forms 
from the front office and return them with 
updated medication and a current ASCIA 
Action Plan from your doctor as required. 

Mobile Phones Policy 
Between the hours of 8:30am-3:05pm mobile 
phones will not be used by students for any 
communication purposes. Smart watches 
must be placed into, and remain in ‘aeroplane 
mode’ and mobile phones are to be handed in 
to the office, for safe keeping, when students 
arrive at school and collected at the end of the 
day. 

  If your child is absent from school, please contact 
the school office on 6216 4400 or email 
bullcreek.ps@education.wa.edu.au as early as 
possible to advise of the reason for absence. 

 

Late Arrival / Early Departures 
Students arriving at school after 9am must be 
signed in at the office by a parent or guardian 
before entering their classroom. 

Students leaving school early, must be signed out 
at the office before the student is collected from 
class. 

 

RAT Tests  
 

The school still has a large supply of both oral 
and nasal RAT tests. Please come to the office 
and collect any amount you wish.  

Parking   

Some of the parking in front of the school is a pick up and drop off zone only (Kiss and Drive).  For 
the safety of all of our children, please do not park and/or exit your vehicle in the marked out green 
parking area on Francisco Crescent.  If you are early, please continue to move around the block in a 
clockwise direction until your child is ready at the Kiss and Drive collection point.  

It is illegal and dangerous to double park anywhere along the school boundary roads.  

When collecting from the classroom, please find a safe parking space around the school.  Parking is 
also available on Darley Circle with laneway access onto the school grounds. 

Parking is not permitted in the staff car parks at all times and for safety reasons, please do not walk 

through the staff car parks before, during or after school. 

Bicycle / Scooter Use  
 

All riders must wear protective helmets.   Students and Parents are required to dismount and walk 
bikes/scooters when on the school grounds.   

 
  



Faction Athletics Carnival 
 

The Bull Creek Athletics Carnival was held over the 5th and 7th of September. The day was filled with 
excitement, excellent sportsmanship and all students showing great character throughout. Yongka 
took out the carnival for 2023 with 823 points. It was fantastic to see so many parents and other 
family members down supporting the children over the week. 
 
 
The results for Year 3 to 6 champion, runner-up and faction points are shown below.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lastly, thank you to the P&C for their support in organising the coffee van and the brand new 
faction tents for the carnival. Hope to see many of you again for our Interschool Carnival on the 17th 
and 19th of October.  
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Wattle 4 
Wow …. Now that’s what we call a jam-packed term full of physical activity and celebrating special 
events. There was Cross Country, Book Week, National Science Week, Athletics Carnival, 
Laternenlauf Walk, R U OK Day and finally two weeks of Swimming Lessons.  
 
As part of our writing program, we have been learning how to carefully construct a good Persuasive 
Text. We practiced on our dads for Father’s Day by telling everyone why we have the best dads in 
the world. We also read the book Hey, Little Ant by Phillip and Hannah Hoose. The boy in the story 
spots an ant at school on the pavement and wants to squish it. We, as the readers, are left to decide 
for ourselves on the last page if the ant should get squished or go free. We came up with lots of great 
reasons for both, but you will be happy to know that many of us chose to set the ant free. 
 
Our novel study this term has been Charlotte’s Web by E B White (one of Mrs Austin’s favourites). 
We all loved this story and learnt that “Friendship is one of the most satisfying things in the world.” 
And on the subject of friendship, Wattle 4 has been very excited meeting up and forming strong 
relationships with our buddy class, the Pre-Primary’s in Wattle 7. We crunched loudly together 
during The Great Vege Crunch and then met again on R U OK Day. We coloured and chatted before 
tying a yellow ribbon on the fence together.  
 
Happy two weeks holiday everyone. Make sure you recharge those batteries ready for another busy 
but fun term. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                      

Mrs Kalli-Anne Austin 
                                                                                                                       Wattle 4 Teacher 

 

Wattle 2     

Term three is a notoriously busy term across the school, and this year has certainly been no exception.  The students of 
Wattle Two were lucky enough to join Wattle One in attending the “One Big Voice “ concert, held at RAC Arena. This 
was a great opportunity for our stars of the stage to showcase their amazing vocal talents. Book Week also proved to be 
a blast for the students, as they were able to dress up as their current favourite book characters. Cross Country and 
Athletics Carnivals respectively, provided a platform for the wonderful students of Wattle Two to parade their skills, and 
exhibit sportsmanship as they cheered on their factions. Add in the likes of the Lantern Walk, Scitech excursion, and 
Swimming Lessons, and the students have certainly been spoilt with many fun activities outside of the classroom. 
Within the classroom, we have been focusing on mastering our multiplication facts, exploring and writing information 
reports, investigating Australia’s neighbouring countries, and appreciating the exquisite works of Roald Dahl, as we 
have read our new favourite novel, Charlie and The Chocolate Factory.  
 
Here is what some of the Wattle Two students have had to say about term three! 
 
                          Branden - I like this term because we got to do loads of things on our iPads like SeeSaw, and doing  
                          all these information reports and all the times tables and also reading groups. I’ve loved this term! 
 
                         Aaditya- This term we have been learning about neighbouring countries of Australia, states  
                         of Australia and Capital Cities of Australia. We also have learned about informative texts.  
                         I’ve really enjoyed writing and getting information which is fun. 
 
                         Isla- This term we have been learning about states, territories and Australia. We have also  
                         been learning about information texts which gives information. I really like learning about  
                         states and territories. 
              
                         Yenuli—In Wattle Two term three, we made some fun front  
                         covers based on our book week costume. Another thing we  
                         did is read Charlie and the Chocolate Factory and watch the  
                         two Charlie and the Chocolate Factory movies. We also did  
                        information writing about a chosen animal of our choice.  
                        I loved the fun and new maths games we did as well.                                                       Miss Sarah Tloczek 

Wattle 2 Teacher  
 
  
  

 



Wattle 8 
Wow! Term 3 has been fantastic and incredibly eventful. We have had an amazing journey of learning and our Wattle 
8 students have truly shone brightly. The Term kicked off with smiles all round as we posed for our school photos. It 
was an extra special moment for our Kindergarten students as they had their very first school photo.  
 

In week 4, our Pre-Primary students celebrated a milestone of 100 days at school. Together with their Wattle 7 friends, 
the children engaged in some exciting and fun activities to mark the occasion and show just how much smarter they 
have become in 100 days. 
 

“I felt happy on 100 days because I was 100 days smarter, and I got to use glitter” Isla. 
“I liked it when we decorated our 100 day crown because we got to use glitter and I got to design my own”. Siwan. 
 

Week 5 allowed us to celebrate Science Week. Thank you to Mr T for providing us with some hands on and wonderful 
play-based science experiment kits. 
 
                    The Term just kept getting better as we celebrated Book Week. The children enjoyed the dress  
                     ups, fun and celebrations. “ I was Spiderman and I liked the parade”. Lucas. Then came  
                    Father’s Day and the children made dad a card and a little present. They also drew a picture  
                    of their Dad which was painted with love. 
 
 

The Pre-primary children then got to compete in their very first school Athletics Carnival.  
 

“I liked it when I got a sticker” Sophie.                                                        “I liked the running race” Ayaad. 
 

                                                                 “My favourite was the sack race” Max. 
 
Finally, as we reach the end of Term it is swimming lessons time.  
‘I love the water park” Amelia.                     “I like freestyle” Ryan                “I like the sculling” Cameron. 
 
Term 3 has been filled with growth, achievements and plenty of fun and laughs along the way.  
Happy holidays everyone!! 
 
Mrs  Tracy Abbott 
Wattle  8 Teacher   
 
  
  

 

 

 

 

Sheoak 4 

Term Three has been very busy in Sheoak Four. We have had so many special events happening and all of 
the students have shown maturity and perseverance over the last ten weeks. 
 
Big congratulations to all of our students for participating in the Cross Country and giving their very best. 
Special mention goes to the students who were selected and represented Bull Creek Primary School in the 
Interschool Cross Country Competition. 
 
We also had Book Week with a very special visit from Nova, Massed Choir, Laternenlauf and our Athletics 
Carnival. We are now finishing off the term with swimming lessons. I am sure  all the students are looking 
forward to a well-earned rest over the school holidays. 
 
The children have put in a great team effort during a very hectic Term Three. All of the  
students in Sheoak Four have been working cooperatively and encouraging each other to  
try their best and work as a team. Some of their highlights have been; 
 
“I love playing Dodgeball with my class” – Anthony 
“I really enjoy Digital Tech and Makers Empire ”- Michael 
“Yongka winning the Faction Carnival and having a new student in our class”- Jewel 
“I enjoyed the updates on Mathletics”- Anika 
“My highlight has been learning new songs for cello”- Tori 
 
I am so proud of all of the students in Sheoak Four and their phenomenal achievements this term. 

                                                                                                                      
Ms Nicole O’Neil 

                                                                                                                       Sheoak 4 Teacher 



Term 4 Planner 



WE NEED YOU!!  
 

Do you want to meet more 
people at school? Do you 
want to have a say with 
what happens around our 
school? Are you missing 
just that one little thing in 
your life?! If you answered 
YES....PLEASE JOIN US! We 
are an ‘aging’ committee 
and have a few members 
who will not be returning 
next year. It would be 
wonderful to be able to 

pass the baton on to some new parents at school. 
Please consider dialing in to our next P&C meeting, 
which will be held in week 3 of term 4. Or send an email 
to bcpspandc@outlook.com for more information. 
Many hands make light work!  
 
 
  

 
 
BOOK WEEK BOOKS & CAKES 

 
Book week celebrations were a little different this week 
and WOW was it a fabulous way to end the week! With 
Nova’s Nathan, Nat and Shaun visiting Bull Creek 
Primary, we decided to hold a cake stall in addition to 
our second-hand book sale. We raised another $948 for 
our school.  
Well done to Janelle and Helen and their respective 
teams of helpers at each of the stalls.  
 

 

BCPS P&C NEWS 
Email: bcpspandc@outlook.com  Facebook: www.facebook.com/BullCreekPrimarySchoolPC 

COLOUR EXPLOSION FUN RUN – Friday October 20 

Fundraising for our Colour Explosion School Fun Run is 
entirely online. At the end of our fundraiser, Students 
can order up to a total of 5 prizes based on their 
donations received. They can even mix and match! 
You only need to raise a minimum of $10 to receive an 
incentive prize. From there, the more you raise the 
larger prizes you can choose from!  
 
$10,000 JB Hi-Fi Shopping Spree! 
What would your family buy with a $10,000 JB Hi-Fi 
Shopping Spree?! The highest fundraising student in our 
school will go into the draw to win! 
 
Win a PlayStation 5 Gaming Bundle! 
Do you have a need for speed? The highest fundraising 
student in Australia will take home an awesome 
PlayStation 5 gaming bundle, complete with a NEW 
PlayStation 5 Console, a Steering Wheel, Pedals and two 
games!  

You have to be in it to win it! If you haven’t 
already, make sure you start fundraising online 
at www.australianfundraising.com.au. Thank 
you!!  

 
FATHERING PROJECT  

The fathering project is continuing to hold events, 
thanks to the organisation of Martin Lau and his mates! 
Recently kids and their dads/father figures met to ride 
around Bibra Lake on September 10th. Everyone had a 
great time!  

 

OTHER UPCOMING EVENTS 

Fathering project camp out - Saturday Nov 11th  

mailto:bcpspandc@outlook.com
about:blank
about:blank
http://www.australianfundraising.com.au


 
UNIFORM SHOP 
 
We’ve had new school shorts approved by the school 
board. Old school shorts will be sold at a reduced price 
from the beginning of term 4. Prices will be updated on 
Spriggy.  
Please remember to order online at 
www.spriggyschools.com.au to have your order 
delivered to your child’s classroom. Any uniform 
enquiries should be emailed to 
bcpspandcuniform@gmail.com 
 
If you've outgrown any uniforms, please return them to 
the uniform shop or front office, they will be on-sold to 
raise money for the P&C. Old logo items will be turned 
into Book Club Boomerang bags.  
 
 
 
 
BOOK CLUB 
 

Scholastic Book Club 
Brochures are distributed 
twice per term. A proportion 
of sales is returned to the 
school as book club credits 
and rewards which are 
awarded to classrooms, 
individuals and the library. 
 
To purchase from Book Club register on LOOP, 
www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP. If you need help please 
contact us, or Scholastic directly.  

 
Your books are delivered in 
‘Boomerang Bags’ which are 
made from obsolete school 
uniforms. Please return them to 
the office so they can continue 
to be used. If you have any old 
logo school uniforms, please 
donate them back to the school 

for us to make more bags. Like all gift vouchers, ours 
have an expiry date so don’t forget to use your gift 
voucher before it expires!  
 

 

 

 

CANTEEN  

 

• Lunches must be pre-ordered - preferably 
using www.spriggyschools.com.au  (app or 
website), otherwise cash orders before 
9am at the canteen window. 

• Morning tea can be pre-ordered or cash 
transactions (excluding Pre-Primary & 
Kindy children).  

• Extra snacks, drinks and icy poles can be 
purchased with cash at lunch time.  

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to Gilbert’s for 
their ongoing support of 
our school. Don't forget 
to get yourself a Gilbert’s 
card and shop locally for 
quality fresh produce, 
1% of every spend you 
make comes back to our 
school! 

mailto:bcpspandcuniform@gmail.com
http://www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP
http://www.spriggyschools.com.au


BCPS P&C NEWS 
Email: bcpspandc@outlook.com  Facebook: www.facebook.com/BullCreekPrimarySchoolPC 

Dad and Kids Event: Bibra Lake Cycling (10th September 2023) 
  

The weather this morning looked like it was going to be a spoiler. A light drizzle and a determination saw a group of Bull 

Creek dads and kids cycle the 6.5 km trek to Bibra Lake, where a couple of other families joined us at the skate park. We had 

lunch and the kids enjoyed the local playground. We then made a loop around Bibra Lake and stopped at a bird-watching 

facility to observe wetland wildlife.  It was good to see families being active and connecting to promote a healthy mind and 

lifestyle, thereby reducing the risk of diabetes.  

 

 
 

Next events 

Dads only event: International Food Night 

Saturday 14th October 2023 

 

Dads and Kids event: School Oval Camp Out 

Saturday 25th November 2023 

 

About us 

We are a group of Bull Creek PS dads or fatherly figures. We want to hold regular social and fun events for dads as well as 

dads and kids. Our goal is to create a community, a stronger bond and be the best we can be.  

 

Please join us on the WhatsApp group for the latest updates: https://tinyurl.com/2ybzmk5d 

 

bullcreekdads@gmail.com 
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Community News     
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